
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES MAY 12, 2025                6:00PM  

  

The May meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, 

Petska along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. Supervisor Chase was excused.  According to 

Chapter 19.84 of the Wisconsin Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the 

website. Confirmation from the Clerk that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The April 15, 2025 regular meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed with a motion from 

Petska and seconded by Pohl, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input:   

Douglas Strenge 2728 Maplewood Road expressed his concern with the ditch by his property in the roadway 

right of way and asked what could be done.  An option for him would be to expand width of the driveway. 

No other public input, input was closed after the third call. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Pohl, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Petska and seconded by Pohl, motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Pohl and seconded by Petska to approve the purchase of length of driveway and fire 

truck signs for town driveways that are longer and need more length of hose to alert the Fire Department in 

the event of an emergency, total cost approximately $1100.00  Motion carried. 

 

Motion made bye Pohl and seconded by Petska to approve a conditional use permit for Kristen Shoop at 

6806 Sandy Hill Lane, Two Rivers for operation of a Vacation Rental property.  Motion was carried and 

Clerk Timm was instructed to send the approval to Manitowoc County Planning and Zoning for their 

consideration. 

 

With a motion from Pohl and seconded by Petska, the town will be entering into a new three-year contract 

with Hawkins Ash in Manitowoc for audits.  Motion carried. 

 

Reports were given by Highway Supervisor Kobes, Ambulance Board Member Kobes, Recycling Manager 

Wachholz, Constable Dan Liermann and Fire Chief Leichtfuss.  Highway supervisor will be getting quotes 

for re-roofing the salt shed and presenting them to the board.   Recycling manager reported that parttime 

worker is unable to work at this time so she will be asking people if they could step in temporarily until a 

permanent replacement could be found. Constable reported that there have been coyote sightings so people 

should be aware.  Fire chief presented a waiver of conflict of interest from our attorney to move forward 

with a reciprocal contract for aid with the City of Two Rivers, as we both have attorneys from the same law 

firm.     

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Pohl to sign the waiver with West and Dunn to continue the 

process.   Motion carried. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Pohl to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:45pm, motion carried. 

 

 



Respectfully submitted,   

  

 

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


